

May 27, 2020

The Honorable Harley Rouda U.S. House of Representatives 2300 Rayburn Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable Virginia Foxx U.S. House of Representatives 2462 Rayburn Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable Gil Cisneros U.S. House of Representatives 431 Cannon Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 The Honorable Mark Green U.S. House of Representatives 533 Cannon Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative Rouda, Representative Cisneros, Representative Foxx and Representative Green,

On behalf of the members of the Veterans Education Project (VEP), which represents the interests and concerns of well over one million members of the Army and Air National Guard, their family members, National Guard retirees, and survivors, we are pleased to offer our support for *Protecting Our Servicemembers Care Act of 2020*.

When members of the National Guard are activated on federal orders, their active duty status should seamlessly transition their medical coverage from TRICARE Reserve Select to TRICARE Prime. However, multiple instances of failed coverage have happened repeatedly to members of the National Guard while deployed, resulting in the loss of health care for extended periods of time. It is our understanding that the cause has still not been identified at the state or federal level. Therefore, members of the National Guard and their families will continue to lose TRICARE coverage when activated for active duty.

On behalf of our membership, the Veterans Education Project, thanks you all for your service and advocacy for our nation's servicemembers and veterans. We look forward to working with you and your staff to advance this important piece of legislation.

Daniel Elkins

19th SFG

Army National Guard

Executive Director

Veterans Education Project